
Pippen. Boy, for retiring my 
horse I sure have a full sched-
ule! Hope yours is too. 

Now that summer is upon us, 
our newsletter is chock full of 
write-ups from local driving 
events. Whether itôs the HUB 
Club Annual Spring Clinic 
with Trish Demers, the Navi-
gator Clinic with Carrie Os-
trowski at Jennifer Thomp-
sonôs, or the Midwest Carriage 
Festival (all events I personally 
participated in, attended, or 
volunteered at, respectively), 
thereôs plenty for carriage driv-
ing enthusiasts to see and do. 
Kelly Chuman even obtained 
her Carriage Association of 
America (CAA) Level 1 Driver 
Proficiency Certification while 
Trish was here and now she, 
Grace, and I (the Three Mus-
keteers) are studying up for 
Level 2!  

As I write this, I just sent out 
an email blast to all the mem-
bers to see if anyone wants to 
carpool with me to the Car-
riage Barn Tour that Dairy-
land Driving Club is putting 
on. For the admission price of 
a side dish at the potluck 
lunch, attendees are invited to 
join a walking tour of two 
private carriage collections 
near Madison, Wisconsin! Iôll 
be driving up to the same area 
again next weekend to volun-
teer at Mary Ruth Markôs rec-
ognized Notara Farm HDT. 
And I just submitted my entry 
form for the HUB Clubôs 
ADT on Sunday July 
14th where I have the privilege 
of driving Cathy Brockôs pair 
of minis: Bilbo (Billy) and 
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Whatôs more fun than one day of lessons with Trish Demers? Two days of lessons, thatôs what! The 
HUB Club of northern Illinois/southern Wisconsin invited Patricia ñTrishò Demers from Prescott 
Valley, AZ back to the Chicagoland area for a carriage driving clinic the weekend of May 18 and 19. 
Despite the weather ï which ranged from 40 to 80 degrees and from bright and sunny to dark and 
stormy ï drivers, auditors, and horses of all levels delighted in her natural horsemanship methods-
approach to driving. 
 

Trish uses analogies, catchy phrases, and simple memory de-
vices to help drivers understand and remember the concepts 
she is trying to get across. For example, when Kelly Chuman 
driving her own Bert, a 19-year-old black Percheron/QH geld-
ing, was having trouble keeping his head down during walk-
trot transitions, Trish used the bucket-in-the-well analogy.  She 
explained: the head coming up is like a bucket in a well on a 
rope so before you ask for the trot from the walk, get the head 
where you want it using your ñropeò by giving a tiny bit in the 
fingers to lower it. 

 
With Chet Thompson and Dafne, a 5-year-old brown dun 
Norwegian Fjord mare just getting started in her driving ca-
reer, Trish shared her famous train analogy. As some of us 
heard last year, think of the driving turnout as a train. The 
first car is the horseôs head and neck, the second car is the 
shoulders and withers, next is the barrel or ribcage, followed 
by the hindquarters, with the carriage as the caboose. The 
driverôs job is to keep all the cars (ie parts of the horse) in 
alignment otherwise they jam up, bulge out, or even jump 
the tracks. In combination with the reins, drivers use the 
whip like riders use their legs to ask their horses to yield their 
bodies and maintain straightness or bend. 

 
When Krista Ziec drove the 5-year-old black Morgan 
gelding ñBucksnortôs Special Darkò owned by Tammy 
Carlo, she was instructed to stroke his inside hind and 
barrel to ask him to yield, soften his body, and shift his 
barrel to the outside in the corners. ñHershey,ò as he is 
known, can also be quite forward especially at the begin-
ning of a drive, and to encourage him to relax and settle 
in to the work Trish suggested Krista ñsing a little song 
in the rhythmò such as the A,B, Côs; Twinkle, Twinkle, 
Little Star; or Row, Row, Row Your Boat.  

Photo by Krista Ziec 
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Photo by Tammy Carlo 
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The lovely tandem pair of ñStarline Rhiannaò and 
ñStarline Rhona,ò two 6-year-old UK Shetland Pony 
mares, needed no music with a bell on their harness and a 
bell on the cart for trail driving. Driven by the experi-
enced whip Grace Frejlach-Grubb, the ñgirlsò had only 
been hitched in this configuration for a week before the 
clinic. The focus of this lesson was in keeping the wheeler 
(Rhona) opposed to the leader (Rihanna). This meant hav-
ing the wheelerôs head to the leaderôs outside hip on 
turns, circles, and corners. Also as part of this lesson, we 
were treated to an excellent description and demonstra-
tion of the correct use of the whip by Trish when driving 
tandem. 

 
After the ñgirlsò came the ñboys,ò a pair of 14-year-old mini geldings 
named Pippen (the roan) and Bilbo  (the chestnut) owned by Cathy 
Brock that she graciously allowed me to borrow for the clinic. Because I 
had never driven a pair before, I spent the weeks up to the clinic getting 
to know the boys by grooming, ground driving, and driving singly. How-
ever, I wanted to wait and have Trish walk me through pair harnessing, 
hitching, and starting off so my lesson was the first time that I actually 
drove a multiple! 
 
The ñLindaôsò rounded out the weekend: 
 
¶ Linda Fidler with ñNorthern Lights Reign,ò an 11-year-old 
black warmblood mare, was encouraged to ñshallow the cornersò 
by not going so deep into them, which many drivers do 

¶ Linda Sweeney practiced single rein handling with her 13-
year-old bay Arab/Hanoverian/Welsh mare 

¶ Linda Holzrichter used her time to have Trish help her start her 2-year-old bay TB cross geld-
ing in long lines using the facilityôs round pen 

 
Finally, Kelly Chuman took a second lesson with her 
husband Mikeôs 17-year-old chestnut Belgian cross mare 
ñSugarò while Sue West brushed up on her Intermedi-
ate Level dressage before the Metamora CT and CDE in 
June with ñKahlua,ò her 18-year-old bay Morgan mare. 
 
Take a breath and roll your shouldersò was a phrase 
heard often during the two days of the 2019 Trish 
Demers clinic and one that hopefully many drivers will 
be reminding themselves of throughout the year! 
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Sue and Kahua hiding from the rain. Photo by Krista Ziec 


